
 

 

 

 

Notice of Intention to discontinue roads 

Community consultation 

 

Cardinia Shire Council (“Council”) gives notice under Clause 3 Schedule 10 of the Local Government 

Act 1989 (“the Act”) of a proposal to discontinue two sections of road abutting O’Sullivan Street 

Pakenham and 17 Hill Street Pakenham respectively and transfer the land to the abutting property 

owners.  The roads are known as part of R1 and R2 on PS335916 and described in Certificates of 

Title Volume 10197 Folios 892 and 893 and shown hatched on the plan below. 

 

In accordance with Section 223 of the Act, any person may make a submission on this proposal and 

all submissions will be considered.  Submissions must be received by 5pm, Thursday 21 November 

2019.  

 

Submissions may be emailed to mail@cardinia.vic.gov.au, hand delivered to Council’s Customer 

Service Centre at 20 Siding Avenue, Officer, or posted to: 

 

Ms Carol Jeffs 

Chief Executive Officer 

Cardinia Shire Council 

PO Box 7 

PAKENHAM VIC 3810 

 

Please include the address of the abutting property in the subject heading or on the front of the 

envelope. 

 

Any person requesting to be heard in support of his or her submission is entitled to verbally present 

their submission to Council (or a Committee established by Council for this purpose) or be represented 

by a person acting on his or her behalf.  They will be notified of the time and date of this meeting. 

 

Following the consideration of any submissions, Council may decide to discontinue the road and 

transfer the land to the abutting owners, or leave the road as a road reserve. 

 

For further information contact Council’s Property Officer on 1300 787 624. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued.
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Locality Plan: 

 
 

 

Enlargement: 

 
 

 


